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For Release: 09/10/2025 

2025 General Election Ballots Certified; 
Over 140 Candidates Seeking Elected Offices 

 
CANANDAIGUA, N.Y. (09/10/2025) – The Ontario County Board of Elections has 
certified the ballots to be used in the upcoming November 4, 2025 General 
Election. 
 
Over 84,000 registered voters in Ontario County are able to cast their ballots by 
mail or in person in the General Election. Ballots for Early By Mail and Absentee 
voters (including those with a Permanent Absentee status) will be mailed during 
the week of September 29th. Voters who wish to cast their ballot in person can do 
so during the nine-day Early Voting period from October 25th through November 
2nd, or from 6:00 AM to 9:00 PM on Election Day November 4th.  
 
Examples of the election ballots for each city and town are available at the Board 
of Elections website (https://ontariocountyny.gov/2025Election). Voters can learn 
more, including the dates, times and locations of in person Early Voting at the 
2025 General Election webpage at: https://ontariocountyny.gov/2025Election.  
 
Saturday, October 25th is the last day to register to vote in the 2025 General 
Election and it is also the last date to submit an online or mailed application for an 
Early Vote By Mail or Absentee ballot. The Board of Elections office at 74 Ontario 
Street, Canandaigua, will be open that day to receive voter registrations, changes 
of address, or applications to vote by mail. You may also register to vote, update 
your voter registration or submit a mail-in ballot application by using the NYS 
Board of Elections website (https://elections.ny.gov/). 
 
To learn more about the Electoral Process, review your voter registration 
information or apply to become an Election Inspector, visit the Ontario County 
Board of Elections website at https://ontariocountyny.gov/Elections. For more 
information, you can contact the Board by phone at (585) 396-4005 or online at 
https://www.ontariocountyny.gov/contactboe. 
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